Grace’s fund
The Emergency Admissions Unit was opened in January 2013 and was named the Grace Emergency Unit in memory of Grace Turner, whose family and friends were very generous donors to Masanga Hospital. Grace’s story is related by her Mum, Deborah Southon below:
“Grace Turner was a talented 16 year old who was killed in a random incident when on a dry, quiet summers evening, a tree branch fell from the canopy above the A road where she was travelling as a passenger in a car. The branch landed on the roof of the car and struck her head; Grace died 3 days later on 7/8/2006 from the head injuries she sustained. Please see www.graceturner.co.uk.
Grace was a gifted musician and was in the throes of applying early for medical school. She was returning home from playing in a wonderful concert when this happened. She was a conscientious and community spirited young woman and we immediately set up Grace’s Fund as a way to honour her memory. Initially we used the fund to support activities in the locality that related to her interests; these included money to support 10 tors training in her school.

When we heard about Masanga, we thought it was a project that she would have been interested in and we co-founded Masanga UK (CC.1136339). We were thrilled to visit the project and to see the generous donations provided initially by Grace’s friends and family and later by so many other generous people helping to rebuild this hospital. As co-founder and inaugural Chairman of the charity, it meant a great deal to me and the family to see something so positive blossom in a part of the world that has suffered so much.
My eldest daughter, who was treasurer, and I decided to leave Masanga UK, but Grace’s fund continues in a small way, separately, to support a number of local and international initiatives.
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